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cHallenges

The purpose of the Mero Drainage Project was to alleviate flooding issues in the community 
caused by unpredictable rainfall, storm surge, and sea level rise that threatened the tourism 
sector and accompanying livelihoods. The Director General of the OECS Commission, Dr. 
Didacus Jules, said “the mandate of the project was to build the enabling environment in 
support of policies and laws to reduce vulnerabilities; to make interventions in fresh water and 
coastal areas management; to build resilience in tourism and agriculture sectors; to address 
information gaps that constrain addressing vulnerabilities; increase awareness about issues 
related to climate change; and improve capacities to climate change adaptation”.  The main 
objective of the CCAP was to strengthen the capacity of Mero to mitigate and overcome the 
impacts of climate change and related disasters. Addressing the flooding in Mero was highest 
on the prioritized list of adaptation and mitigation measures based on consultation with the 
community . The Government, the Mero Enhancement Committee and OECS also felt that 
this project could be a model for other communities in Dominica and across the Caribbean 
that face the same flooding challenges.

In 2010 the Caribbean Disaster Emergency Management Agency described floods to be the 
most common natural hazard affecting the socioeconomic development of Caribbean countries. 
In response, USAID and OECS rolled out the Reducing the Risks to Human and Natural Assets 
Resulting from Climate Change Project (RRACC) to enhance resilience to climate change 
impacts in the Caribbean. The overarching objective of the regional project was to assist OECS 
Member States to build resistance to climate change in the tourism and agricultural sectors. 
The intervention focused on water-related disasters affecting vulnerable coastal communities.
 
The steering committee of the RRACC project selected Mero to serve as a test site for a smaller 
project to demonstrate the specific measures communities need to counter water-related 
disasters as they adapt to climate change. The decision stemmed from Mero’s vulnerability to 
storm surges and the threat this posed to the growing tourism businesses in the community.
Hence, the Mero Drainage Project was launched to alleviate flooding caused by unpredictable 
rainfall, storm surge and sea level rise that threatened the tourism industry and other livelihoods 

towards a solution
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in the community. Based on three plans designed to address water-related disasters affecting 
Mero, the civil works to rehabilitate the community’s drainage system consisted in the 
construction of roadside and hill side drainages, as well as a silt trap to avert low-level flooding. 
Ravines and a deteriorated seawall were also rehabilitated.

The lessons the case study highlights from the Project’s design and implementation are 
relevant to addressing low-level floods that remain a challenge to many communities in small 
island developing states (SIDS) and other countries. Notably, in 2015, Tropical Storm Erika 
caused considerable distruction in many areas of Dominica; Mero residents were not displaced 
and many of their homes and other buildings remained intact due to the revamped drainage 
system. 

The factors that contributed to the Project’s success at the time include the active involvement 
of the community, effective planning, and the assured funding from the project sponsor—
USAID. As climate change exacerbates water-related hazards, the case study highlights many 
measures worth replicating in the Caribbean and beyond. They include the need for adaptation 
projects based on rigorous analysis and effective planning; the involvement of stakeholders in 
project planning and implementation; the allocation of funds for additional manpower to avoid 
the overburdening of staff who already have their regular duties; publicizing project activities to 
educate the public on the effects of climate change; and the identification of a reliable source 
of funds for such initiatives. Also, worth noting is the regional approach to building resilience to 
climate-induced hazards that are commonly transnational is scope.

Contacts for follow up on this case study include the president of the Mero Enhancement 
Committee, Mrs. Josephine Dublin-Prince at email address josephine.prince@gmail.com 
or telephone number 1-(767)-449-1800 and Mr. Harold Guiste, Permanent Secretary with 
responsibility for the project at the time, from the Government of Dominica at email address 
agriculture@dominica.gov.dm, psagriculture@dominica.gov.dm or telephone number  1-767-
266-3282/3211.

Contact for more information
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